FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS COMMISSION
445 TWELFTH STREET, SW
WASHINGTON, DC 20554

MEDIA BUREAU AUG 2 g 2017 ENGINEER: Gary Loehrs

AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE: (202) 418-2700
APPLICATION STATUS: (202) 418-2730 FACSIMILE: (202) 418-1410/1411
HOME PAGE: www.fcc.gov/media/radio/audio-division MAIL STOP: 1800B3

INTERNET ADDRESS: Gary.Loehrs@fcc.gov

Civic Light Opera Cultural Arts Academy
303 S. Pacific Ave #102
San Pedro, CA 90731

Re: KCLA-LP, San Pedro, CA
Facility ID No. 197367
Civic Light Opera Cultural Arts Academy
File No. BPL-20170719AAA

Dear Applicant:
The staff has under consideration the above-captioned application for a minor change to a licensed facility.

An engineering study has revealed that the proposed transmitter site specified in the application fails to meet the
minimum spacing requirements of 47 C.F.R. § 73.807. Specifically, the site proposed is short-spaced to the second
adjacent facility for KSWD(FM) (BLH-20090409AHH), Los Angeles, CA and KRTH(FM) (BMLH-
20071015AJG), Los Angeles, CA. The application recognizes these short-spacings and requests a second-
adjacent waiver. However, the waiver request does not adequately demonstrate that no interference will occur.
The application provides no specific information about the protection of KSWD and KRTH, or the predicted
interference area. Therefore, the application is unacceptable for filing and will be dismissed. Please note that an
adequate demonstration of no interference should contain items such as a map of the proposed interference area,
a tower diagram, a satellite or aerial photograph, the antenna manufacture’s vertical radiation pattern, and/or any
details about any nearby structures or major roadways.

Accordingly, in light of the above, application BPL-20170719AAA is unacceptable for filing pursuant to 47
C.FR. § 73.3566(a) and IS HEREBY DISMISSED. This action is taken pursuant to 47 C.F.R. § 0.283

Sincerely,

,M/Jﬂés D. Bradshaw

Deputy Chief
Audio Division
Media Bureau



